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Reference: FOI.ICB-2223/243 
 
Subject: Out of Hours GP Services  
 
I can confirm that the ICB does hold some of the information requested; please see responses below: 
 

QUESTION RESPONSE 

1) The number of overnight and weekend shifts in 2022 at any of 
your out of hours providers in which no GP was on duty. 0 

2) The number of patients covered by the out of hours provider 
where there was no GP on duty for at least one shift in 2022 N/A 

3) What advice was provided to patients during shifts where no 
GP was on duty in 2022 N/A 

4) The number of overnight and weekend shifts in 2022 at any of 
your out of hours providers in which just one GP was on duty 

The requester would need to ask the provider (SevernSide IUC) 
directly as BNSSG ICB (Bristol, North Somerset and South 
Gloucestershire Integrated Care Board) does not hold this 
information; https://www.severnside-iuc.co.uk/contact-us/ 
 
The ICB only asks SevernSide Integrated Urgent Care (IUC) service 
to notify the ICB if there are no GP’s on duty, rather than when there 
is only 1 on duty. 
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5) The number of patients covered by the out of hours providers 
where there was just one GP on duty for at least one shift in 
2022 

The requester would need to ask the provider as per question 4, the 
BNSSG ICB population is approximately 1 million. 

 
The information provided in this response is accurate as of 21 March 2023 and has been approved for release by Sarah 
Truelove, Deputy Chief Executive and Chief Finance Officer for NHS Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire ICB. 


